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      Vodskov, Denmark, 13/02/2020 
 
 
THE IFR COMMITTEE INVESTIGATING BREEDING REGULATIONS AND 
BREEDING SUITABILITY TEST. 

 
 
Dear IFR-Members, 
 
As was decided by the Meeting of Delegates, a Committee was formed to study all existent breeding 
regulations and breed suitability tests and to work out an advice about their conformity to the IFR-
Constitution. 
 
The members of the Committee are: 
 

• Carsten Henriksen (Denmark) 
• Veronica Nilsson (Sweden) 
• Frank Beiboer (The Netherlands) 
• Paul Dieter Viehoff (ADRK) 
• Dirk Vandecasteele 

 
 
The committee will be chaired and led by Mr. C. Henriksen. 
 
It goes without saying that the Committee can and will not advise the Meeting of Delegates and/or publish 
its conclusions before taking the advice of the ADRK who is after all the only organisation empowered to 
decide on the breed’s definition. 
 
Lastly but not least, the success of the Committee will depend on your cooperation. We hope and insist 
that all Delegates will offer all cooperation that will be asked for and this as quickly as possible.    
 
So not only words but action - the Rottweiler’s future needs us. 
 
 
With friendly greetings, 
 
Carsten Henriksen 
Board member 
 
 
./. Enclosed the mission of the committe 
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